

SHIRE OF HARVEY

ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO BE ADDRESSED TO THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

102 UDUC ROAD

P.O. BOX 500, HARVEY, WESTERN AUSTRALIA, 6220

TELEPHONE FACSIMILE

(08) 9729 0300 (08) 9729 2053

www.harvey.wa.gov.au

Direct Line: (08) 9729 0319

PLEASE USE DIRECT DIAL TELEPHONE WHERE NOMINATED

Our Reference: Our File: 09/26934 TH:BM B00001 & W00001(7)

Enquiries:

Mr. Tim Hartland

Standing Committee on Public Administration Ms. Cassandra Stephenson Committee Clerk Parliament House WEST PERTH WA 6005





Dear Ms. Stephenson,

SHIRE OF HARVEY SUBMISSION - INQUIRY INTO RECREATION ACTIVITIES WITHIN PUBLIC DRINKING WATER SOURCE AREAS

Thank you for your correspondence received 8th October, 2009, seeking the Shire's submission into Recreation Activities within Public Drinking Water Source Areas.

Council at its 10th November, 2009, meeting considered the request and endorsed the following recommendation;

"That Council advises the Standing Committee on Public Administration that;

- 1. the Stirling Dam has already been lost to recreation use within the Shire;
- 2. the Logue Brook Dam has been previously lost to recreation and resulted in significant community complaints before its reinstatement;
- 3. the Harvey Dam and Logue Brook Dam should be retained for recreation for future generations;
- 4. it supports the continued investigations of dual use of drinking water source areas."

Please do not hesitate contacting me should you require any additional information.

Yours faithfully,

TIM HARTLAND

MANAGER OF COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

12th November, 2009